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07/08/20 The  instant  Misc(J)  Case  arises  out  of  Petition  No.
2700/2019  dated  21/09/2019  praying  for  production  of
original documents under Order XI Rule 14 of Code of Civil
Procedure.

Heard the Ld. Counsel representing the petitioner.

In this case, opposite party has not filed written objection
despite grant of adequate opportunity. 

Vide the said petition, the petitioner i.e defendant no. 2 in
title suit no. 27/2017 has submitted that the said title suit
has been instituted by the plaintiff i.e opposite party in the
instant Misc(J) case for declaration, partition and permanent
injunction against the defendants. Therefore, petitioner has
prayed  that  the  original  copies  of  Jamabandi  and  other
documents  of  the  suit  land  which  are  in  possession  and
custody of the opposite party be produced in Court as the
said documents are relevant and necessary in the suit.

At this point, it is pertinent to mention Order XI, Rule 14
CPC.

As per Order XI Rule 14 of CPC, the Court can direct any
party to produce document at any stage of the suit provided
such documents are relevant and necessary for fair disposal
of the suit or for saving the cost. 

In M.L. Sethi Vs R.P Kumar, 1967 AIR 528, the Honourable
Supreme  Court  of  India  observed  that  the  Court  is
empowered to order the production of documents by any
party to the suit if such documents are in the said party's
possession and are in the opinion of the Court relate to the
matter  in  question in  the suit  and the production of  the
same are necessary to decide the matter in question.

In Naveen Jindal Vs M/S Zee Media Corporation Ltd & Ors,
209 (2014) DLT 267, the Honourable High Court of Delhi
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observed that the power of the Court to order production of
documents  is  coupled with the discretion to  examine the
expediency, justness and the relevancy of the documents to
the matter in question.

Upon perusal of the case record and after considering the
above discussed position of law regarding the production of
original documents under Order XI Rule 14 of CPC; it is to
be noted that the title suit instituted by the plaintiff i.e the
opposite  party  being  a  suit  for  partition,  declaration  and
permanent injunction; the original copies of Jamabandi of
the suit  land and other  related documents,  in  possession
and custody of the plaintiff/ opposite party are necessary
and relevant for expedient, just and fair disposal of the suit.

Hence, in the interest of justice and equity, the prayer of
petitioner is allowed. 

Opposite  party  is  hereby  directed  to  produce  the
documents as per the list submitted by the petitioner.

Petition is hereby allowed. 

Misc(J) no. 203/2019 is hereby disposed of. 


